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Braunstone & Rowley Fields 
Newsletter 

Introduction 

Priority 1: Anti-social Behaviour in and around Braunstone Park. 

You said: Anti-Social Behaviour in and around Braunstone Park continues as a priority concern from the com-
munity and now with the lighter nights, we will continue to target this over the summer period. 

We Did: Over the month of July we have continued to provide hot-spot patrols and re-assurance. Whilst 
there is still ASB in the park, there has been another significant reduction in reports. We mentioned last 
month that we had seen an increase in the number of small grass fires being set within the park itself. We 
are working closely with Leicestershire Fire & Rescue Service to tackle the issue. 

Priority 2: Road Safety  

You Said: From Community Surveys and Feedback on Neighbourhood Link, road safety has been highlighted 
to be a local concern. We will be concentrating on speeding concerns and anti social behaviour caused by e 
bikes and off road motorbikes. 

We Did: 2 vehicles parked on Braunstone Avenue have been seized for NO TAX using powers provided to the 
Police under DVLA guidance. We will also be looking to educate around ASB and seize any bikes where they 
are causing issues. An E-Bike was seized on Cort Crescent after being witnessed travelling of speeds in excess 
of 40MPH. Watch this space—Op Pedalfast coming soon... 

Priority 3: Anti-social Behaviour (Drug related)  

You Said: From the Surveys on Neighbourhood Link you have told us that drug dealing and usage at address-
es across the Braunstone and Rowley Fields area is a concern. 

We Did: As promised we have carried on with targeting those people or addresses that are concerned in the 
use or supply of illegal drugs. A closure order at a problem address in the area of Blackmore Drive is being 
closely monitored. An absolute grounds for possession order was granted at court last week for another ad-
dress on the estate. We continue to patrol our hotspot locations—Blackmore Drive, Audley End, Narborough 
Road and Winchester Avenue. 

PS 2195 Turner 

PC 4719 Robbins                     PCSO 6393 Wycherley 

PC 1217 Reast                          PCSO 6661 Leslie 

PC 1576 Martin                       PCSO 6586 Harrod 

PC 1520 Williams 
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#YouSaidWeDid - What matters to you 
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Upcoming Community Engagements 
Beat Surgery with PCSOs Julie + Beth @ Rowley Fields Allotments—03/08/2025 10:00 until 11:00 

Bike Register Event with PCSO Beth @ The Gravel Car Park, Cort Crescent—04/08/2025 15:00 until 16:00 

Patch Walk with Turning Point @ Narborough Road—06/08/2025 7:30 until 18:30 

Beat Surgery with PCSO Geoff @ The Brite Centre—27/08/2025 10:00 until 11:00 

Bike Register with PCSO Julie @ The Park Run, Braunstone Park —30/08/2025 08:30 until 10:00 

A round up of some of July’s activities from the NW05 Beat Team; 

• Our #SaferStreetsSummer campaign has been rolled out this month. This has seen PCSOs form the 
beat and officers from the Leicestershire Fire & Rescue Service in the area of Braunstone Park en-
gaging with members of the community and acting as a visual deterrent for any persons looking to 
cause anti-social behaviour in the area. 

• PCs from the beat attended Beaumont Leys Police Station to complete their Speed Gun Training. 
This will enable them to continue to tackle the road safety issues you have raised. 

• PCSOs Beth and Geoff, along with PC Paige and PS Craig attended The Grove Community Hub at 
the start of the month for their Community Fun Day. This was to celebrate 25 years of b-Inspired. 
It was a wonderful event and was fantastic to see so many members of the community out enjoy-
ing the sun! 

• PC Paige and PCSO Geoff attended Blackmore Drive and conducted a patch walk. Thank you to eve-
ryone that spoke to them! It was amazing to hear all of the positive feedback from residents in the 
area about all of the hard work the Police and Leicester City Council have done. 

• PCs and PCSOs on the beat team are paying close attention to the site of the old Premier Inn on 
Braunstone Lane East. Since it’s closure, we initially saw increased reports of trespassers on site 
causing damage. We worked with contractors on site, and they have now installed further security 
measures. This has acted as a deterrent, and we have seen a significant decline in the amount of 
reports received. 

• We have also been working with staff at the KFC on Narborough Road. A group of youths were 
attending the location and causing no end of issues for the staff and customers. CCTV was viewed 
by PCSOs, multiple perpetrators identified and banning letters swiftly handed out. We are happy to 
report that the youths having been back, and there have been no further issues. 

Confidence Survey  Your Views Survey 

Good news 

Follow our channels for the latest updates 

Your local NPA Facebook page 

Receive more updates 

WhatsApp Channel 

Instagram 

If you have a spare second, can you please con-

sider filling out these two surveys; 

https://www.leics.police.uk/police-forces/leicestershire-police/areas/leicestershire-force-content/about-us/about-us/social-media-guidelines/
https://www.neighbourhoodlink.co.uk/
https://www.whatsapp.com/channel/0029Vaf3yjB3GJP5h4GMgG0q?utm_source=Facebook&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=Orlo
https://www.instagram.com/leicestershire_police/

